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Upcoming Events
	Jan. 12 & 26, Feb. 9 & 23, Mar. 9 – Dog 

walking classes

	Jan. 21, Feb. 18, Mar. 18 – CDHS 
membership meetings

	Mar. 9 – Alley Cats and Dogs Bowling 
Fundraiser

	Mar. 23 – Bene-Pet Dinner and Auction

One Saturday morning in December, I 
stood outside a room in the Morton Mandan 
Public Library, peeking in through the 
window. A little girl sat cross-legged on 
the floor, her nose buried in a book. Every 
now and again, I glimpsed her face and the 
expression of wonder as she lost herself in 
the story. Just as enchanted was the droopy-
eared Basset Hound sitting in front of her. 

I had come specifically to see this unique 
program called R.E.A.D.—Reading Education 
Assistance Dogs. Certified therapy pets come 
to libraries and schools around the country 
to simply lend their non-criticizing attention 
to kids struggling with reading skills. The 
Bismarck-Mandan area should be proud 
that it boasts a handful of these remarkable 
animals that help children relax and focus. 
But I was surprised to find out that this 
talented Basset Hound had crossed my path 
before. 

I had the opportunity to speak with his 
handler, Kellie Hoffman, during their break. 
The more I looked at the handsome black 
and tan dog, the more I thought he looked 
familiar. Finally, I asked Kellie where she’d 
gotten him. “From the humane society,” she 
replied. She calls him Flash now, but she told 
me he had previously been Moby. The light 
bulb blinked on in my head as I remembered 
an easy-going Basset greeting the world 
through his kennel door with happy eyes. 
But his path to our shelter was the result of a 
series of misfortunes. 

It was the summer of 2011, and Bismarck/
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Mandan was fighting the flood that broke all records. In the midst of the chaos, one little Basset 
Hound lost his owners and wound up wandering through the flood zones. His luck turned when 
a dog-lover found him and took him in. Certain his owners must be looking for him, she hung 
posters, intending to hold on to him until she found his real home. But no one came forward. 
Then the next misfortune hit. 

The woman contracted pneumonia and landed in the ICU. Her mother was willing to take 
care of her own dogs, but didn’t have a place for the homeless one – Moby. So in he trotted 
through our front door – head up, tail swinging side-to-side, ready to take on whatever life 
dished up. 

“He didn’t act upset being in the kennel,” Carrie, our office manager, remembers. “[Dogs] 
that come from a home, they usually get a little depressed, and he was fine.” Several people had 
taken a hand in bringing him to us in the first place, but one more would not only change his life 
forever, but give him the chance to change lives, as well. 

Kellie Hoffman is a wife and mom – and a veteran diagnosed with PTSD. She decided that 
the best solution for her condition might come with four paws and a tail: a service dog. “I just 
needed one kind of as a companion and that would go with me places where there were lots 
of people and kinda just sense when I was getting anxious.” She had intended to go through a 
program that matches service dogs with potential owners, but it would have involved a lot of 
time and effort for a dog that, for her, didn’t need a very tight skill set. 

About the same time, Kellie and her kids became interested in volunteering at CDHS. After 
volunteer orientation, Kellie was simply strolling down our kennels looking for someone to walk 
when she came across Moby. “There was this Basset Hound sitting there, looking like he wanted 
to go somewhere. So we said, ‘Can we take him out?’ and they said sure, so we took him out.” 
Moby wasted no time working his charm on Kellie and her family. “My kids sat on the ground 
and he jumped in their lap. And I just looked at him and I thought, yeah, he’s got the great 
temperament that I’m looking for.” 

Kellie was approved for adoption, brought Moby home, and renamed him Flash. He turned 
out to be everything she needed in a service dog. He wears a service vest, goes with her 
everywhere, loves his car rides, and knows by instinct – no training – when his mom’s anxiety is 
coming over her. “He crawls up in my lap when I’m feeling that way.” 

But his new life as a working dog didn’t end with helping his new mom. Kellie’s neighbor, 
Joan Morton, interested her in therapy pet work. Joan and her certified therapy dog, a Doberman 
Pincher named Rose, visit hospitals and nursing homes together and participate in the R.E.A.D. 
program at Morton Mandan Public Library. Kellie quickly recognized that Flash was a prime 
candidate for therapy work. He’s earned his Canine Good Citizen certificate and is currently 

putting in volunteer hours toward certification that 
will allow him to go into any setting as a therapy dog. 

When I told Carrie about Flash’s new life as a 
service and therapy dog, she wasn’t surprised. “He’s 
got the personality and the temperament for it, and I 
think that’s something he was probably meant to do.” 
Kellie agrees. “He really likes it. He just likes people.” 
Apparently, Flash has only two vices: he drinks 
coffees and sodas when he’s alone in the car (hey, he 
needs his caffeine) and he sleeps on the couch. He’s 
no longer left with unattended beverages, but as for 
the sofa, Kellie decided, “If that’s the worst we get out 
of this, he can sleep on the couch.” 

Flash started out as a dog in need. But he’s turned 
right around and said thank you to his home and his 
community by helping the people around him. He 
really reflects the spirit of our mission, “Doing Great 
Things for Pets and People.” Atta boy, Flash! 

Give back... Something to Bark 
About! 

Would your pet be a good candidate 
for therapy reading work like Flash 
does? The Bismarck Veterans Memorial 
Public Library and the Morton Mandan 
Public Library are looking for more 
volunteers to meet the interest in their 
pet reading programs. The program at 
Bismarck Veterans Memorial Public 
Library is called B.A.R.K. (Bismarck 
Animals Reading with Kids), and at 
Morton Mandan Public Library, Reading 
Tails. 

Both programs require your pet to 
be trained in therapy work and certified 
by a therapy pet organization, such as 
Love on a Leash, the Delta Society, or 
R.E.A.D. (Reading Education Assistance 
Dogs). Current vaccination records are 
also required. While dogs are most 
commonly associated with therapy 
pet reading programs, cats have also 
qualified, and Morton Mandan Public 
Library has even hosted bunnies in the 
past. 

For more information and to get 
involved, contact Traci Juhala, Head 
of Children’s Services at Bismarck 
Veterans Memorial Public Library, 
355-1489, tjuhala@cdln.info; or Linda 
Austin, Children’s Program Coordinator 
at Morton Mandan Public Library, 667-
5365. 

CDHS alumni, Daphne, has a great time 
hanging out with some young readers at 
the Bismarck Veteran’s Memorial Public 
Library.

Submitted photo
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It’s hard to believe another year has passed! Time goes so 
quickly, it makes me even more aware to slow down and take a 
moment to really appreciate the people and events in my life that 
make my world such a warm and happy place. The days at the 
shelter are the same routine, but different animals who come to us 
with unique needs. As I have stated before, it’s never boring at work, 
I can assure you!

I would like to thank each and every one of the dedicated staff 
employed by CDHS. They all work very hard every day to make sure 
our critters are not just warm and well fed, but that each one’s individual needs are met. It is no 
small task, but one I see accomplished day after day and it makes me so proud of our little shelter. 
We are by far not the biggest, but I truly believe we are one of the very best!

Our full-time shelter workers are Kristie Heck, Chris Hendrickson and Kaysi Kapsch. These key 
players bring a consistency of care that I feel is invaluable, and I appreciate every one of them.

Our part-time (but no less valuable) employees are Nancy Fehr, Caroline Hamel, Danielle Hanna, 
Lizzi Hendrickson, Sonya Johnson, Shelly Kohler, Nicole Martineson, Larry Nytz, Tana Pendergast, 
Carrie Schmidt, Brenda Voeller and Kristina Woodall.

Some work consistently only weekends, some a couple days during the week, and the others fill 
in wherever needed. We need seven people every day to clean kennels in both buildings, and we do 
this seven days a week. Weekends, holidays and the days the shelter is not open to the public are 
no exception. We made a commitment to the animals and our supporters, and we intend to never let 
either one down. Each and every employee has my gratitude and admiration.

Carrie Kirkaldie, our office manager, plays many roles and juggles them all with a calm 
demeanor. Donor receipts, fun and heartfelt thank you letters, merchandise ordering, accounts 
payable, and customer service via telephone and in person – Carrie handles it all. And much more! 
Her office holds a cat (or three) that either is a special needs kitty or someone who is taking longer 
to adjust. Carrie finds time to give her own brand of pet therapy, and has found success again and 
again when a scaredy cat graduates from her office into the adoption areas. It’s not long before 
another takes its place, and Carrie says that’s just the way she likes it!

Mandy Schaaf is our part-time volunteer coordinator and fills a position we needed for a long 
time. Mandy took this role and ran with it, and now we do not know how we managed without her. 
Not as well, we think. Mandy uses her time to cultivate and match volunteers for specific events, 
and has expanded the role when needed and has been the chairperson at a few fundraisers as well. 
During her afternoons at the shelter she also assists with the public, does some reference/landlord 
checks on adoptions, helps answer telephones (which ring off the hook), trains volunteers, and does 
it all with grace and a smile.

The Board of Directors are more behind-the-scenes people who keep this train on the track and 
running smoothly. They are giving their time and talents in meetings, at fundraising events, and are 
always available when I need them – which can be at odd hours sometimes. But I have never heard 
a complaint. It’s obvious they love this shelter as much as we do, and to each and every one who 
play a role on the board, I thank you!

Then lastly, our donors. Without you, none of this would be possible. That’s a thought we all can 
and should keep in the front of our minds. What we are able to accomplish here is 100-percent 
funded by donor dollars. It’s as simple as that. Without your good faith and trust, we would not exist. 
And that concept would be a devastating one for the animals and the people we serve. Our goal is 
to continue to serve our communities to the best of our abilities, and continue our efforts to bring 
about a time when there are no more homeless pets. It’s a lofty goal, we know – but one we intend 
to strive for one homeless cat and dog at a time.

As we move ever forward, I wish you all a Happy and Healthy New Year! Please spend time with 
the people and beloved animals who make your world complete!

By Sue Buchholz,  Shelter Director

Needs 
List

• Monetary Donations
• Standard-sized covered litter boxes
• Single- and double-sized carpeted cat 

condos
• Thank You Notes
• Gasoline Cards
• HP 950 black ink cartridges
• HP 951 color Ink cartridges
• Cat Litter (non-clumping)*
• Booklets of Forever Stamps
• Heavy Duty Sheet Protectors
• Paper Towels
• Rubber Backed Rugs
• Fleece (Should be new - Will be used to 

make blankets to sell.)
• Cat and Dog Beds (Washable)
• Dog Toys
• Soft Dog Treats
• Tall Kitchen Garbage Bags
• Wild Bird Food
• Good Condition enclosed 4- or 6-horse 

trailer
• HE Liquid Laundry Detergent
* Always in short supply.

Full of gratitude

Dog Walking Classes
Dog walking classes are now being held 

twice a month – on the second and fourth 
Saturdays. Classes require pre-registration. If 
you plan to attend, please call the shelter at 
667-2020 and leave a message for Mandy.  

Winter weather precautions
Baby, it’s cold outside! Take these precautions to 
protect your pets during cold, winter weather:
1.  Never let your dog off the leash on snow or ice. 

Especially during a snowstorm, dogs can lose their 
scent and easily become lost.

2.  Thoroughly wipe off your dog’s legs and stomach 
when he comes in out of the sleet, snow or ice. 
He can ingest salt, antifreeze or other potentially 
dangerous chemicals while licking his paws, and his 
paw pads may also bleed from snow or encrusted 
ice.

3.  Never leave your dog or cat alone in a car during 
cold weather. A car can act as a refrigerator in the 
winter, holding in the cold and causing the animal to 
freeze to death.

4.  During the winter, outdoor cats sometimes sleep 
under the hoods of cars. If there are outdoor cats 
in your area, bang loudly on the car hood before 
starting the engine to give the cat a chance to 
escape.

5.  If your dog spends a lot of time engaged in outdoor 
activities increase his supply of food, particularly 
protein, to keep him in tip-top shape.
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By the time you read this, the 2013 Legislative Assembly will be 
under way. CDHS has been involved with a group who has been 
working to rewrite the animal cruelty section of North Dakota’s Century Code. This group, 
called North Dakotans for Responsible Animal Care, includes CDHS, Humane Society Fargo-
Moorhead, ND Stockmen’s Association, ND Farm Bureau, ND Farmer’s Union, ND Veterinary 
Medical Association, Dakota Zoo and ND Agriculture Department. This group has worked very 
hard to come up with new law language that is acceptable to all parties and spent many hours 
revamping current sections of the law.

We have agreed to new definitions for neglect, abandonment and cruelty and have agreed to 
change the law to acknowledge a class C felony charge for those whose actions result in serious 
illness, serious injury or death of an animal.

Five legislators have agreed to sponsor the bill – Senator Tim Flakoll (R-Fargo), Senator 
David O’Connell (D-Lansford), Senator Judy Lee (R-West Fargo), Representative Lois Delmore 
(D-Grand Forks) and Representative Dennis Johnson (R-Devils Lake). Hopefully, more will sign 
on when the bill is finalized.

CDHS plans to testify at the hearings when the bill is presented and will do our best to 
encourage our state legislators to support the bill as written.

How can you help?
If you are not a fan of CDHS on Facebook, please go to our page and “Like” it. We will be 

posting important information there (and on our website) about what the public can do to 
support this bill. When the time is right, members of the public will need to be calling/emailing 
their legislators and encouraging them to vote yes on the bill. It will be very important that many 
people do this. If we are serious about changing North Dakota’s animal cruelty law, then we all 
need to speak up.

The legislators signed on to sponsor the bill do realize that even though Measure 5 failed, that 
does not mean the citizens do not want a stronger law. We want a law that covers all animals, 
that is drafted by North Dakotans, and that covers the most common forms of abuse found in 
our state. There may be others, though, that believe since Measure 5 failed, the citizens do not 
want a change. It will be up to all of you (and many others) to make sure our legislature knows 
what we want and what the animals of North Dakota truly deserve.

Getting ready for the 
legislative session
By Cameo Skager, CDHS Board President

Tours & Thanks 
& Things
	 WOW! Thank you to the Tom and Frances 

Leach Foundation for their wonderful 
donation!

 Thank you to Rita O’Neill for visiting with 
the youth group at Shepherd of the Valley 
Church. And thank you to the youth for 
collecting donations for CDHS! 

	 What a great group of kids! Mrs. Fix’s 
fifth- grade class at Dorothy Moses 
Elementary visited the shelter and 
brought donations they had collected 
from the whole school! Woo Hoo!

 Thank you to Daisy Girl Scouts Troup 
87146 and Troup 83199. They took a tour 
of the shelter. They are exploring animal 
care and their program is called “Out & 
About With Animals.”

	 Thanks to the Sunday School fifth- and 
sixth-grade classes at McCabe Methodist 
Church. They toured the shelter and 
visited with the animals.

 Hurray for the third-grade class at St. 
Joseph’s School. They donated several 
items from our needs list.

	 Thanks so much to the Super Valu 
Warehouse for their donation of pet food. 
They also donated cash to CDHS that was 
raised from their Jean’s Day fundraiser. 
SUPER!

 Our hats are off to the North Dakota 
Department of Human Services. They 
put up Christmas trees with items from 
our needs list on paper ornaments. They 
collected many boxes of great donations. 
You guys are great!

	 The Lewis and Clark Elementary third-
graders are at it again. They collected a 
mountain of donations for the shelter and 
brought it all along when they came for a 
tour. Super kids!

 Thank you to the eighth-grade Mandan 
Middle School Wranglers who raised and 
donated $400 to CDHS. Yee Haw!

	 Thank you to the confirmation students at 
Zion Lutheran Church for raising money 
for the animals. You guys rock!

 Thank you to the Linz Family Charitable 
Fund for their donation.

	 Thank you to Darlene Kautzman for 
naming CDHS as her charity of choice 
under the Dougherty and Company LLC 
matching charity program.

continued on page 14 

Board of Director Elections to be held in March
Elections for the CDHS board of directors will be held March 18 at the 

general membership meeting, 6 p.m. at the Broadway Conference Center in 
Bismarck. There are four general board positions open, plus we will hold 
elections for all executive board positions. Any CDHS member may vote at 
the election. Members wanting to apply for a board position must have been 
a member for 30 days and must submit their intent in writing (email is fine) 
to CDHS President Cameo Skager, by March 8. Contact Cameo at cksn@bis.
midco.net.
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As I reflect back on 2012, I can hardly 
believe it’s been almost two years since I 
was lucky enough to be hired as Central 
Dakota Humane Society’s Volunteer 
Coordinator. Much of this time has 
been spent learning about CDHS and 
developing the volunteer programming. I 
have learned so much from watching our 
long-term volunteers and staff and that 
has helped me to pass on helpful advice 
to our “newbies” and sometimes resulted 
in tweaking and then re-tweaking 
programs again and again until we get 
things just right.  

One of our programs that have been 
adjusted a bit is our dog walking class. We only used to hold the class the second Saturday of the 
month, but because of the demand and size of the class we have added an additional class on the 
fourth Saturday of the month as well. Both classes fill up at least a week before the class so if you 
want to come, don’t hesitate, and call for your spot right away!

I find the fact that so many people want to take the class so encouraging. This class is a great 
way to get an orientation to both dog walking and the organization as well. We strongly encourage 
you to come back regularly after you’ve taken the class and the more you come, the better the staff 
and critters get to know you and the more comfortable you will be in our shelter. I understand that it 
is sometimes a little intimidating that first time you come out on your own. You try to remember all 
the little tidbits Danielle and I tell you during the class, such as which collar will fit the dog you want 
to walk, who should you take, what color was the sign again that you were supposed to look for, 
remember not to touch the animals with the quarantine sign, which leash was it again that is the best 
one etc, etc. etc.  I promise that if you come back at least three times within a month of taking the 
class and then come back on a regular basis you will feel more and more at ease each time you walk 
through those shelter doors. And please don’t ever be afraid to ask for help. Visiting the shelter will 
not only benefit CDHS critters but you as well!

Besides dog walking, by far our most popular volunteer activity is the job of “critter companion.” 
Because our staff is so busy with their daily duties of cleaning, scooping litter pans and answering 
questions from the public during our open hours, the visiting, petting, combing, giving treats, walking 
and snuggling falls into the hands of our volunteers. Being a critter companion is serious business 
here at the shelter and those of you that come every Saturday, rain or shine and hang out for a few 
hours, make more of a difference than you know in the life of our dogs and cats. A kind word, pet or 
treat to our longer-term residents or our newer furry guests might not seem like such a big deal to 
you but it does a lot for the health and well-being of our critters.  

Another part of my job that has grown is my involvement in some of the annual fundraising 
events such as: Bene-Pet, Doggie Wash, Shaggy Shuffle and Raging Rivers Family Fun Day, Dog Days 
Deals Rummage Sale and Santa Paws. These events have been around long before my time. I had to 
only ask who generally does these events and explain the duties to those of you that have just come 
on board and there you were with your costumes on, your counting caps on and your customer 
service skills all in full gear. I sure appreciate you and thank you for your hard work in 2012!

As you know many, many worthy nonprofits have fundraisers. The competition for donor dollars 
is ongoing so we can never sit back and say “enough is enough.” This is why we’ve added a wine 
tasting event, a beer tasting event, a bowl-a-thon and a haircutting event to our roster. Sometimes 
when we have not had an event previously it is difficult to plan for every possible scenario, so a big 
thank you to those who have jumped into the mix and “gone with the flow” as we plan and execute 
our new events.

Some events are easier than others to get involved in and I would like to throw out a challenge 

continued on page 14 

Reflections from 2012 and 
tidbits for 2013
By Mandy Schaaf, Volunteer Coordinator

Paw-some 
Volunteer 

Mike Holman, our Pawesome Volunteer, has 
been volunteering with CDHS for about six years.  
Mike does a variety of tasks for CDHS including 
repairing computers, repairing the lawn mowers, 
and most recently Mike caulked the entire dog 
building. Mike has also removed snow from the 
parking lot after heavy storms, hauled cans to 
the recycler, hauled garbage to the dump, and 
picked up garbage at McQuade’s Tournament. 

Mike has 
helped pull 
video off the 
surveillance 
system and 
set up a WIFI 
network. 
WOW! That is 
a lot of work 
Mike!

When 
Mike was 
asked what 
his favorite 
thing about 

the shelter and 
volunteering 

was he answered, “Knowing that all the things 
I do are helping provide a place for animals in 
need. I may not take care of the animals directly, 
but I help with the infrastructure of CDHS which 
in turn helps provide for the animals.”

When Mike was asked about his thoughts/
comments about staff and volunteers he said, 
“The staff and volunteers are the type of people 
who give without asking for anything in return. 
When you see the caring and nurturing that 
takes place every day, it is amazing.”

Mike would like to tell people that might 
be thinking of volunteering that they will never 
regret giving to the animals and receiving from 
them as well. The staff and volunteers are all 
great people and a pleasure to work with.

When asked about Mike, our volunteer 
coordinator said, “I can tell you that Mike has 
made a big difference in the lives of many 
shelter pets and in the lives of the staff.  He and 
his wife, Karen, who is the Treasurer for CDHS, 
are constantly making improvements to the 
computer system, the computers and donating 
their time and talents. They both donate many, 
many hours of time and have CDHS in their 
minds at all times. CDHS surely does appreciate 
everything they do!”	

Mike Holman
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See more CDHS adoptable pets on the 
web at www.cdhs.net/adoptablepets.htm

Butler

Chelsea

Pinga

Hayden

Cochise

Cartman

Zulu

Natalia

Garbanzo

Stanley

Cash

Tuaca

Jinxie

Diesel

Dennis the 
Menace

Adoptable Pets
Neutered Male
Doxie/Cocker Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: August 
2004

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unspayed Female
Mixed Breed

Approximate date 
of birth: January 
2012

Origin: Stray

Unspayed Female
Short Hair (DSH) 

White with Black

Approximate date of 
birth: June 8, 2012

Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Lab/Shepherd/St. 

Bernard Cross

Approximate 
date of birth: 
November 2008

Origin: Unclaimed 

Unneutered Male
Heeler/Catahoula 

Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: May 
2012

Origin: Unclaimed 
Impound

Neutered Male
Collie/Basset Cross

Approximate date 
of birth: October 
2010

Origin: Stray

Unspayed Female
Pitbull

Approximate date of 
birth: December 
2011

Origin: Stray

Spayed Female
Tabby and White; 

short hair

Approximate date 
of birth: May 
2012

Origin: Stray

Neutered Male
Short Hair (DSH) 

Tabby and White

Approximate date 
of birth: May 3, 
2012

Origin: Stray

Neutered male Pit 
Bull 

Approximate date 
of birth: 2007

 Origin: Stray

Unneutered Male
Lab Cross

Approximate 
date of birth: 
November 2011

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Unneutered Male
Pointer Cross

Approximate 
date of birth: 
December 2011

Origin: Stray

Neutered Male
Miniature 

Schnauzer

Approximate date 
of birth: May 9, 
2012

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Neutered Male
Silver/Grey Tabby; 

short hair
Approximate 

date of birth: 
February 2012

Origin: Owner 
Surrender

Adopted
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Beerfest for CDHS  
a big success

Our first Beerfest for CDHS event was 
another successful fundraiser. In addition 
to the many selections of beers provided 
by Harvest Grille we were treated to a 
surprise with the addition of several beers 
from upstart local Bird Dog Brewery. 
While experiencing an abundance of great 
appetizers served throughout the evening, 
attendees were able to bid on about a dozen 
items in a silent auction and browse through 
handmade jewelry items provided by Chris 
Koski. We look forward to continuing this 
event.

Santa Paws made it through 
the blizzard (almost)

Santa got into a bit of a tussle with Mother 
Nature at our annual Santa Paws event. 
Santa held out for several hours, but in the 
end Mother Nature won the fight. Despite 
the icy road conditions, we set up shop at 
Plantperfect as planned and were greeted by 
dozens of loyal CDHS supporters and their 
pets. We completed about 50 photo sittings 
and when a nasty blizzard kicked up, we 
were forced to close the doors. Thank you 
so much to those who attended and to those 
who wanted to attend and couldn’t make it. 
We’ll be there next year! Please come back! 
Thanks to Plantperfect for hosting us and 
to In-Dog-Neat-O for once again sponsoring 
the event and covering our costs. A special 
thanks to Santa Brad and Mrs. Claus (Renell) 
for volunteering their time and talent. If you 
ever want a visit from Santa, we know how to 
get in touch with him!

Alley C   ts 
  and D   gs 
 Bowling Fun Day
Location:  Midway Lanes
Date:  Saturday, March 9, 2013
1:00 pm sharp
Entry fee per team is $100.00

• Bring an item from our 
  needs list and get a 
  small token from CDHS.

• All proceeds go 
  to CDHS.

To register call 
Linda Roehrich
701-258-1040
or email
llroehrich@hotmail.com

Central Dakota Humane Society
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Tails of 
Success 

Squirrely (formerly Dakota)  
and Murphy 

Hello Central Dakota 
Humane Society! We have 
been wanting to send 
you pictures for a long 
time of our two buddies, 
and here they are!  We 
adopted “Murphy,” the 
black one, in July of 2007 
and “Squirrely,” the brown 
one, (formerly Dakota) in 
February of 2012. They are 
joy and adventure! They 

have found out that they can swim and love the river, they fetch, they 
play, they love us up, comfort us and provide great entertainment. Did 
I mention that they are also “stashers?” If we can’t find something, 
and can find their “stash,” the item is guaranteed to be there. Ha. Our 
hobby farm provides them with many other “buddies,” like chickens, 
cats, a duck and horses. They go with us everywhere and are 
wonderful with our families. Thank you so much for saving their lives 
and letting us love them up. Keep on doing your terrific work.

- Carmen and Troy

Vinnie
Vinnie has been with us for almost two months.  Last week he 

graduated from Betsy’s obedience class. He is doing well, learning lots 
of new things, and keeping us entertained.  He loves to go to the dog 
park and run with other dogs. Vinnie really wants to make friends with 

the cats and is doing better 
about not chasing them. He’s 
housetrained now, and can 
even give “high fives.” The 
picture is of Vinnie playing 
with his “cousin” Gunner.  
Thanks!! 

- Pittman Family

Punxsutawney Phil
Sorry it has taken us so long to give 

an update, but boy does time fly. We are 
the Olson family and back in March we 
adopted Punxsutawney Phil. We decided 
to keep his name and we just call him Phil. 
Phil has been the most amazing pet ever 
and we are so very blessed to have him as 
part of our family. We have a six-year-old 
daughter and they get along great. Phil is 
so playful and doesn’t mind being hauled 
around by a six-year-old. We couldn’t have 
had a better experience adopting from 
CDHS and we have told everyone we 
know that it is the place to go for a pet. The staff was so wonderful 
in helping us find the perfect fit for our family! Thank you so much for 
helping us add to our family and giving us the best cat ever! We love 
Phil so much and cannot even imagine what our home would be like 
without him. Thank you!

- the Olson family

Brewster
Brewster (formerly Abbot) 

has been a part of our life 
for five months. I forgot 
how naughty and wild pups 
can be (lousy manners; 
pushes his way to the front 
of every situation). I forgot 
how quickly they learn good 
manners when a treat is 
a real possibility. I forgot how quickly they nudge their way into your 
heart (after you realize the shoe he chewed wasn’t one you really 
wanted anyhow). And I never ever thought that our old girl Shelby 
would do more than tolerate this pest.  And that she’s so much 
younger-acting – even playing with Brewster daily (although he still 
can’t lie down in the same room when she’s alert). I am realizing that 
my life with Brewster and Shelby is the best (and, NO, two really is 
enough).

- Robin

To read more Tails of Success and view pictures of 
CDHS pets in their forever homes, go to www.cdhs.net 
and click the Success Stories link.



Ambush
I was so sad to see the recent article about the very shy dog that 

came back to CDHS. I know every dog is different and I am so thankful 
we have a much different outcome with our adoption.

January 5th is one year since we adopted Ambush. She is the 
second very shy and timid dog we adopted. If I could say one thing 
to anyone adopting a shy, withdrawn pup, I would say, “Patience, 
patience, and more patience.” She has been a tough case, but it has 
been truly amazing to be on the journey with her.  

She was straight legged, stiff, and vibrated with shakes when 
we first met her. I saw a little spark of playfulness when one of the 
fantastic CDHS staff got down on her hands and knees across the 
room from Ambush. Her tail came up for a just a bit. I also learned 
from watching that staff person and I took over the ‘treat lady’ role 
when Ambush came home. It’s my little secret with her and now I am 
her favorite adopted family member!

I have worked hard on earning her trust. At first she could only sit 
on the opposite end of the couch, facing away from everybody. We had 
to carry her outside and I even brought the water dish to her because I 
was afraid she wasn’t getting any those first few days.  

It has taken Ambush much longer to feel safe with us than the 
other adopted dog. We heaped praise on her and celebrated every 
first, from the wag of her tail to the first kiss on my nose and the first 
time she found her funny little bark. She is absolutely adorable. 

I think for Ambush, the power of the pack has helped her 
tremendously. She came to a home with three other dogs. She has 
been so inquisitive and smart from the first day. She constantly 
watches them and learns much from them. She learned to play gentle 
with the smaller dogs and is just a hoot to watch! 

Now Ambush trusts me enough to sit and stay when I ask her to 
so I can pick her up. When I am home, she is actually very demanding 

with all of us. She will 
bark and kick her back 
feet when she wants a 
treat or to play – she 
literally hops and bounces 
through the house. She 
can be flat out obnoxious 
if someone sits on the 
couch with food! 

After a year she is 
finally starting to be 
playful and happy even 
when I am not home. 

She is even curious enough to go and sniff the hands of visitors 
too. Ambush fits perfectly in our little pack. She might never do well 
in unfamiliar settings, but that’s OK. She is so amazingly brave to 
let herself trust us. She gets lots of love, tons of praise, and more 
patience than I knew I had.

I can’t thank you enough for giving pets the chance to be loved 
and have a safe, happy life. I hardly recognize that scared little dog in 
the picture we met a year ago. The other picture is Ambush in my face 
wanting my cheese slice. She is so not afraid when anyone has food!

- PJ
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Hello everyone,
It has been almost a year since I moved in with my parents so I 

thought I would write you a letter to let you know how everything is 
going. Well, let me first start with the bad…..I have to get haircuts!!! 
Can you imagine, it’s horrible, I get buzzed and clipped and washed 
and perfumed and I hate it! AND they took all the shoes away!! I can’t 
help it if I love shoes and want to bring them all into the living room 
and add them to my pile of toys. It’s not like I chew on them, I just 
want to snuggle with them, oh well. Ok, that’s my bad list…now on to 
the good.

As it turns out I am a good dog, a very 
good dog, or so my mom says. For starters I 
don’t bark, not ever. I just think that sort of 
thing is for the uncivilized. I will however let 
out a little growl if someone is coming up 
the front walk. Despite what everyone said, 
I am NOT a runner. Nope, I stay close to my 
parents, preferably my mom, at all times 
even off leash.

I really see no need to run. I mean 
where would I go and who would be there? 
And speaking of outside….they have SNOW here! I LOVE snow!! I 
love to roll in it, run through it, dig in it, bury my face in it, I just love 
everything about snow. The cold doesn’t bother me one bit! I am still 
terribly shy and have a very very small circle of people I will actually 
let pet me but I do love them all so! Treats are another new favorite 
of mine but I have to share beef jerky with my dad. I also get to go to 
work most days and I LOVE it. It makes my little doggy heart sing. I 
twirl in circles at the back door when mom puts her coat on. 

Because of my social anxiety I have moved myself into the living 
room and dining room where I can be alone. I have my big pile of 
toys and bed in there. I like to toss them around when nobody is 
looking and I have a great view out the front windows. I would say give 
everyone there a kiss for me but you know that’s not really my style 
but know that I send my best.

Priscilla
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CDHS New Members, Generous Donors, Memorials and Honors
PLEASE NOTE:

Listings reflect memberships, adoptions and donations from 09-16-12 to 12-15-12 ONLY

New Members & 
Generous Donations 
Mark & Lisa Aamodt
Mary Adams
Aetna Foundation
Wendell Albert
Larry & Karen Allen
Leola Allen
Ruby Altringer
America’s Charities Distribution 

Account
David & Peggy Anderson
James & Gail Anderson
Loran & Jaime Anderson
Sherry & Craig Anderson
Susan Anderson
Viola Anderson
Melanie & Tore Angell
Myron & Karla Aune
Marvel Bailey
Jo Anne Balas
Marian Barbie
Melissa Barth
Cassie & Jeremy Bauer
John Baumgartner
Ryan & Sabrina & Brayton Bear
Gail Beaudoin
Jarrod & Shannon Keller-Becker
Todd & Tammy Becker
Diane & Bruce Beelman
Jackie Belohlavek
Art & Pat Benson
Brittney Bercier
Cheri Berger
Alice & Norbert Berning
Calvin & Jodene Berry
Best Western Ramkota Hotel
Marcia Beth
Beverly & Jack Bettenhausen
Mark & Kim Bieber
Shane & Janelle Biggs
Bismarck Eagles Auxiliary #2237
Hulen & Patricia Bivins
William Bleth
Sage & Bailee Blickensderfer
Arnel Blood
Donna & DuWayne Boehm
Dennis & Jennifer Mees- Boger
Sally Bohmbach
Gerald & Judy Bondy
Joel Boon
Clark & Mary Bormann
Darrel & Patty Bosch
Pat Bosch
Allen & Linda Boushee
Carma Branch
Mariann Brandt
Daryl & Donna Braun
Jo Brekke
Arliss & Orac Robinson Brend
Rachelle Brewer
June Brinkman
Chris & Jodi Brown
Ruth Brown
Brad Keith & Traci Buescher
Jessica & Jon Burger
Dave Castillo
Centennial Elementary - Mrs. 

Crawford’s 6th Grade Class

Central Market - Bismarck
Alissa Chamberlain
Janis Cheney
Diane Christian
Tim & JoAnn Christianson
Brian & Tamra Churchill
Pat Cochran
Norleen Conitz - State Farm 

Insurance
Bill & Karol Cossette
Cindy Jo Cross
Edison Crow Eagle
Adrian Crow Feather
Jan & Terry Daffinrud
Ann Dahl
Dakota Dust-Tex, Inc.
Dakota Eye Institute
Dakota Pharmacy
Mike & Judy Davis
Kurtis Decker
Jennifer DeForest
Timothy & Lucinda Degraff
Janice DeKrey
Jerry & Janet DeLange
Norman & Barbara Deschene
Jennifer Dettling
Marcy Dickerson
Bryan & Renee Diebel
Bernardine Digby
Christine & Jason Dirk
Donald & Kathleen Dobrowski
Harold & Kim Doll
Larry Doll
Brett Donat
Richard Arazi & Lorraine 

Dopson
Dougherty Financial Group LLC
Marion & Charles Eastgate
Jeffrey & Dawn Ebel
Charles & Julie Eder
Dennis & Sandy Edinger
Jefferie Ehman
Richard Elefson
Patricia Emil
James & Pamela Engelhardt
Julie Engelman
Diane “Franky” & Ward Enger
Shannon & Joshua Ennen
Larry & Kaye Entzel
Lois Erickstad
Mark Erickstad
Sandra & John Erickstad
Blaine Ernst
Norma Eslinger
Dr. Barb Espe
Jerry & Elizabeth Eubank
Beverly Ewine
Marie Faris
Ronald & Rachel Fedorenko
Nancy Fehr & Missy Benson 
LoEtta Feigert
Bonny Fetch
Pete & Kathy Fettig
Burnell & Tamara Fischer
Kim Fischer
Leland & Valerie Fischer
Neal & Lyn Fischer
Gerard & Sharon Fisher
Nicole Fitzgerald

Robert & Dawn Fix
Kathy Sayler Forrest
Debra Forward
Amy & Curt Frey
Michael & Nancy Friesz
Sandy Fritz-Kelly
Gary & Colleen Garland
T. Neal & Momoe Garland
Tara Gaugler
Warren & Pam Geiger
Geraldine Glade
Marci Goldade
GoodSearch
Mildred Graner
Jim Grasl
Barbara Grauman
Robert & Leigh Ann Gregoire
Nita Jeromchek - Groomingdales
Larry & Leslie Gross
Amanda Grosz
Gary Gubrud
Sandra Gugel
Mary & Gerald Guler
Lisa Gunderson
Harvey & Vonadean Haakenson
Marlan & Barb Haakenson
Tom & Diane Haan
Nancy Haas
Jo & Myles Hafner
Chelsie Hagel
Kathleen Hagel
Hubert & Darlene Haider
Alice & Stan Halling
Jan Hamilton
Betsy Hamkens
Korry Hansen
Lauri Hanson
Rick Hanson
Robert & Gloria Hanson
Rosemary Hanson
Troy & Lauri Hanson
Larry & Gloria Hassebrock
Trevor & Lisa Hastings
James & Sharon Hawley
Carmen Hay
Diane Heck
Gerard & Loretta Hegstad
Warren & Jane Heidenreich
Diane Heidrich
David & Marlene Helbling
Jennifer Helm
Bill & Pam Helphrey
Lynette & Robert Hendrickson
Roswell & Mary Henke
Eldon Herman
Thomas & Toni Herman
Debbie & Bradley Hertz
Angela & Scott Hetland
Pearl Hetletved
Marjo & Jim Hewitson
Kathy & Everett Hinnenkamp
June Hintz
William Hodny
Hailey Hoff
Michele Hoff
Andrea Hoffman
Micheal & Karen Holman
Ron & Darlene Holtz
Rick & Loretta Holweger

Sarah Holweger
Prairie Holzer
Bobbi Holzworth
Rick & Lynnette Horn
Scott & Sina Horst
Delbert & Benava Hostetter
Gary Hotchkiss
George Howard
Rebecca Hoyt
Jan & Bob Hubal
Patricia Huber
John Huddleson Sr.
Rita & Jerry Huffman
Trish & Don Hulm
Ideal Concrete Contractors Inc.
ING Employee Giving Campaign
Amanda & Daniel Iszler
Steve & Janine Jacob
Chris Jacobson
Jena James
Brendan & Sara Jochim
John A. Kozel Charitable Trust
Anna Johnson
Herman Johnson
Jennifer Johnson
Marilyn Johnson
Samantha R. Johnson
Sonya Johnson
Thomas Jones
Conrad & M. Ann Jordheim
Beverly & Paul Jundt
Connie Jupka
Doug & Nora Kane
George & Helen Kary
Raymond & Darlene Kautzman
Helen Kavonius
Brittany Keller
Patricia Keller
Mary Kae Kelsch
Mandy Kendall
Tom Kennedy
Daryl & Virginia Kerzman
Wesley & Alyce Kessler
Lacy & Cory Kilber
Thomas Kirk
Carrie & Barbara Christie 

Kirkaldie
Ginger & Curtis Kjelland
Jerome & Helen Klein
James Klinger
E. L. Knopik
Ann Knudson
Blake & Kalie Koble
Al & Bonnie Kosir
Carrie Kraft
Ronald & Sally Kraft
Tina Kramer
Judy & James Krance
Margaret Krance
Carol Krause
Tod & Linda Kringstad
Al Kroh
Loretta Kuhn
Beverly Kukowski
Peter Kunnerup
Joe & Wanda Kuntz
Robert & Rebecca LaFavor
Jan & Jim Lahman
James M Laidlaw Jr.

Craig & Shelly Larson
Dave & Deb Larson
Robert & Laurie Larson
Klaudia & James Lawson
Grace & Joon Lee
Laverne Lee
Kay Leier
Signy & Terry Leischner
Mick & Torie Lenhardt
Don Lenhart
Arta Leno
Susan & Mark Liebig
Delcie & William Light
Line X of Bismarck/Mandan
Irene Linseth
Laurie Linz
Linda & Ken Litt
Mickie & Adeline Lloyd
Kendra Loch
Sheldon & Mary Loftsgard
Dan & Lisa Lopez
Ramona Redding Lopez
Brian & Shelley Lubiens
Michelle Lucas
David & Lanette Ludwig
Nathan Lunn
Lunn’s Kennel Club
Vicki Magill
Russ & Darla Magnuson
Howard & Lori Malloy
Dorothy Manley
Violet & Todd Marshall
Christopher & Janell Martin
Robin & Roger Martin
Mike Martz
Dr. June Janelle Masters
Ryan & Katie Mathern
Daniel & Kathy Mayer
Pat & Larry Schmidt Mayer
Brenda McBain
Jack & Connie McDonald
Lynette & George McDonald
Rita & Dale McKnight
Jackie McNeil
Constance McQuay
MDU Resources Foundation
Colette Meier
Darlene Meier
Debra Meiers
Jeanie Meiers
Lauren Meiers
Dick & Linda Melchior
Ione Melling
Dawn Mertz
David & Patricia Messinger
Rolland & Corky Messmer
Faye Miller
James & Marie Miller
Jennifer Millner
Diane Milner
Cathy Jo Savenko & Robert 

Mindt
Miscellaneous customer
George & Cheryl Huber Mizell
Erik Moe
Sonja Moilanen
Tessa & Cory Monzelowsky
Sara Anderson- Moore
David & Judith Moritz



Focus On All Fours11“Doing great things for pets and people.”

Goldy Morrow
Kent & Jane Morrow
Joan & David Morton
Jody & Tammy Mosbrucker
Susan & Daryl Moser
Dave & Ellie Motl
Dennis Murphy
Valerie Naylor
ND Dept of Public Instruction - 

MIS Unit 
ND Guaranty & Title Company
April Nelson
James & Lorri Nelson
Jean & Nicholas Neumann
Jean & Gerald Newborg
Tonya Newcomb
Michael & Lori Nitsch
Kristen Northrup
Larry & Renae Glatt Nytz
Bob & Joyce Oatfield
Patrick & Julie O’Dell
Derek & Jamie Olson
Rita & Tom O’Neill
Kenyon & Linda Opp
LaVilla Opp
Marilyn Opperude
Richard & Doris Ott
Mary Kay & Richard Ottenbacher
LLC Pallot Depot
Johnny & Catie Palsgraaf
LLP Papa’s Pumpkin Patch
Erin Patton
Ronald & Linda Patton
Michele Paul
Jo Ann Payne
Paige Pederson
Darla & Russ Pelton
John & Tana Pendergast
Eleuterio & Malissa Perez
Wesley & Linda Perman
Donna Peterson
Mitzi Philbrick
Dale (Joe) & Angela Pittman
Lee & Jolene Podoll
Bette & Richard Poppe
Florence Porsborg
Mary & Tom Probst
Ryan Pruess
Tocker & Melanie Pudwill
Dorothy Puklich
R.M. Quanrud
Janell Quinlan
Michael Quinn
Dr. & Mrs. Pablo Ramos
Alyce Reasland
Tom & Paula Redmann
Refinery Retirees Mandan
Tom & Patti Regan
Shawn & Cody Remboldt
MB Ressler
Randy Ressler
Mike & Bonnie Ripplinger
Ryan & Sarah Rixen
Mary & Richard Robinson
Robi’s Repair Inc.
Lee Ann Roehrich
Linda Roehrich
Lyla Roehrich
Derick Roller
Michelle Rose
Rod & Bonnie Rosene
Lutene Roth
Ken & Kay Royse
Phyllis Rudolf
Robert & Caryl Rutten

Trista Rychlik
Richard & Angela Sabot
Marcia Safely
Jane Sahli
Teresa Sahli
Lisa & Scott Sailer
Bernie Salz
Cheryl Salzer
Wilhelm Sandberg
Tracey Wiese Sander
Shane Sanders
Vicky & Matt Sanderson
Sanford Gift Shop
Jeff Sartori
Craig & Mandy Schaaf
Cindy & Darin Schafer
Myra & Steve Schanandore
Danielle Scharnowske
Pam Schaubert
Fred & Debra Schauer
Steven & Kelly Scherr
Robert & Linda Schiermeister
Richard & Robin Schimke
Andy & Cheryl Schlotman
Amanda Schmidt
Patrick & Donna Schmidt
Eileen Schnaidt
Bonnie Schneider
Fred & Pamela Kennedy- 

Schneider
Thomas Schneider
Peggy Schultz
Nicole Schulz
Fr. Patrick Schumacher
Jim Grasl & Barbara 

Schumacher
Larry & Theresa Schumacher
Pam & Dale Schwartz
Janice Schwartzbauer
Monica Sebastian
James & Jani Seifert
John & Glenda Klipstein- Sevcik
Terry & Cindy Severson
Vicki Sherman
Becky & Don Silva
Lillian Sinkula
Cameo & Kiel Skager
Tanya Skurupey
Iva Slag
Frederic & Linda Smith
Marj Smith
Sean Smith
Duane & Beverly Sorby
Carl & Beverly Sorensen
Glennda Sue Sorlie
Clay & Ramona Sorneson
Neil Souther
Jerry & Donna Speidel
Glennis Spier
Steven & Joy Spotts
Susan Starck
Kelly Steckler
Margie Stellwag
Evangeline Stockert
Julie & Steve Stockert
Maudie Stoller
Rose Stoller
Matthew & Jane Stone
Marvin & Carol Strobel
Sherry Stroh
Tom Szymanski
Donald Talmadge
Bonnie & Tim Tate
Keith & Kathy Telenga
Lila Teunissen

The Tom & Frances Leach 
Foundation

Tara & Dustin Theurer
Donna & Kenneth Thiede
Dave & Kelly Thiele
Cathie & Frances Thill
Clyde & Caroline Thompson
Eric & Susan Thompson
Kelvin & Valarie Thompson
Milo & Lyla Thompson
James & Kathy Tobolt
Ann Tongen
Malcolm & Doris Tonneson
Bob & Linda Tonolli
JaneMarie Torgerson 
Bonnie Torrance
Cheryl & Stuart Tracy
Sue & Sharon Masseth Tracy
Paulette Trego
Steven Trout
Lois Tveter
Sam & Rebecca Ude
Mike & Lynda Ulmer
Brandi Valnes
Steve & Debbie Van Berkom
Mary & Nicholas Van
Kathy VanBrocklin
Grant & Angel Veen
Jennifer & Brent Veil
Michelle & Tylor Velo
Veracity Motors Inc. 
John & Marlys Verwey
Frank & Susanne Vetsch
Matthew & Jolene Vidal
Frances Vobr
Pearl Voegele
Scott & Tamra Volkert
Jennifer Vos
Charles & JoAl Wagner
James & Janet Wagner
Susan Wagner
V.L. Wagner
Al & Mary Wahl
Pearl Wahl
Donnita Wald
Phyllis & C. D. Walker
Wal-Mart Foundation
Wal-Mart Supercenter #3648
Holly Watts
Richard Weber
Susan & Robert Wefald
Kim Welder
Janine Wetzel
Phyllis Mensing & Dale Wetzel
Vovi Wetzel
Andi & Jeff White
Marnell Wilber
Nancy Willis
Deanna & Ladel Wilson
Janice & Conrad Wingerter
Ryan & Michelle Wintermeyer
Julie Woehl
Terry & Vera Woelber
Lynn & Jeanne Wolf
Renae Wolff
Kristina Woodall
Julie & Douglas Woodworth
Elaine Martinmaas & Greg Wysk
Susan Yahnke
Lyle & Jackie Zachmeier
Audrey Furness Zahm
Christy & Scott Zainhofsky
Terry & Bonnie Zander
Valborg & Janet Zander
Conradine Zarndt

Janna Zaun
Reuben & Ellen Ziegenhagel
Gwen Zingg
Zion Lutheran Church

Adopter Members 
Samantha Ackerman
Gwen Niksic & Lou Babiarz
Marcia Beth
Ryan & Nicole Carson
Dave Castillo
Tawnya Cermack
Chris & Patty Delzer
Luke & Aly Dhuyvetter
Shannon & Jessica Dworshak
Margaret Elkin
Rodney & Pam Erhardt
Bill & Amy Fleck (2)
Diana Fliginger
Elizabeth Freije
Karen Gangl
Warren & Pam Geiger
Trevor & Lisa Hastings
Mike Frohlich & Jessica Horst (3)
DuWayne & Megan Houn
Heather Howry
Maurice Jasmann
Kaysi  Kapsch
Brittany Keller
Dale & Brenda Kulink
Tyler Lautenschlager
Brandalen & Logan Leibel
Kendra Loch
Tyler Jon & Steffani Marlo 

Mathwich
Kristy Metzger
Nici Meyer
James & Jasmine Miller
Eric & Lindsay Mock
Larry & Renae Glatt Nytz
Kevin & Hildy Oberlander (2)
Deb Olsen
Megan Olson
Mitzi Philbrick
Jeff & Mary Richholt
Milton III & Diane Farnsworth 

Rue
Patrick & Donna Schmidt
Miranda Schuck
Jerry & Donna Speidel
Scott & Marlene Steedsman
Lucia & Jim Stellick (2)
David Edin & Shaelynn Sypult
Matt & Dawn Thomas
Rissa & Matthew Williams
Janice & Conrad Wingerter
Charles & Irene Woody
Brian & Amy Zacha
Larry & Wendy Zirtzman

Memorials:
People to Remember:
In loving memory of Joyce 

Barbie, who died June 2, 
2012. From Marian Barbie.

In loving memory of Raechel 
Anne Barnard from Peter 
Kunnerup

In loving memory of Alexandra 
“Sacha” Boon. From Joel 
Boon.

In loving memory of Clara 
Brekke from Klaudia & Ray 
Lawson

In loving memory of Charlotte 
Brink from Iva Slag

In memory of Doris & Buck 
Buckley and all their pets. 
From Jo Brekke

In loving memory of Joseph 
Clarke III from Dawn Fix & 
Stephanie Meisel Hubbard

In loving memory of James 
“JP” Enger from Franky & 
Ward Enger

In loving memory of Sam & 
Irene Enger from Franky & 
Ward Enger

In loving memory of Anne Finck 
from Robert & Laurie Larson.

In loving memory of Willis 
Franklund from Franky & 
Ward Enger

In loving memory of our friend, 
Mr. Cote Fugere from 
Bismarck. From Dr. & Mrs. 
Pablo Ramos

In loving memory of Lorraine 
Gregware from Marjo & Jim 
Hewitson

In loving memory of 
Christopher Howe from Art 
& Pat Benson

In loving memory of Martha 
Johnson from Dean & Lois 
Tveter.

In loving memory of Dan 
Kautzman from Marjo & Jim 
Hewitson

In loving memory of Eileen 
Kennedy from her friends 
& family.

In loving memory of Ken 
Kramer from Tina, Sidle & 
Zyrtec Kramer

In loving memory of Robert 
Koch from Marjo & Jim 
Hewitson

In loving memory of Sharon 
Kurle from the Bismarck 
Eagles Auxiliary #2237, 
Valborg & Janet Zander

In loving memory of DiAnn Lein 
from Terry & Bonnie Zander, 
Arnie & Loretta and Mitch 
& Leah.

In loving memory of Joe Litt 
from Marjo & Jim Hewitson

In loving memory of Aaron 
McColl from Jackie McNeil

In memory of Jan McCormack 
(Pet Care on Wheels) who 
died September 3, 2012. 
From Steve & Debbie Van 
Berkom, Phyllis Mensing 
& Dale Wetzel, Ann Dahl, 
Jerry & Janet DeLange, 
Janell Quinlan, Faye Miller. 
In loving memory of Jan 
McCormack, who loved her 
own animals as well as the 
animals she cared for in her 
pet sitting business. From 
Andi & Jeff White. In loving 
memory of Jan McCormack 
from her friends & family. 
They will remember her 
always for her helpfulness to 
her friends & family and her 
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abiding love of animals.
In loving memory of Sandy 

Mees from Dennis & Jennifer 
Mees-Boger

In loving memory of Garrett 
Monzolowsky from the 
Regan Family

In loving memory of Goldy 
Morrow from the Estate of 
Goldy Morrow

In memory of Della Olson from 
Lil Sinkula

In loving memory of Steve 
Pusc from Daryl & Virginia 
Kerzman.

In loving memory of Ann Thome 
from Lil Sinkula

In loving memory of Margaret 
Watts from Helen Kavonius

Pets to Remember:
In memory of Annie & Zoe, 

beloved canines. From 
Sandra & John Erickstad.

In memory of Beamer, beloved 
dog of Craig, Wendy, Ilia & 
Taegen Schweitzer. From 
Donnell Roehruh & Susan 
Moser.

In memory of my beloved dog, 
Buddy from Ione Melling.

In loving memory of all my 
CDHS children.  From 
Teresa Sahli

In loving memory of Tara’s cat; 
Chase Patrick and dog; 
Melvis John. From Andrea 
Hoffman

In loving memory of Copper 
from Terry & Vera Woelber

In loving memory of DD, Amber, 
Crow & Whitey from Frances 
Vobr

In memory of Duchess, beloved 
companion of Wes & Sherry 
Leno from Mike & Lori 
Nitsch.

In memory of my lil squirty, 
Emma. She brought much 
happiness to many lives. 
From Dawn Mertz

In loving memory of Honey, 
beloved dog of Rachel & 
Erv Monson from Jan & Bob 
Hubal

In loving memory of Hota 
& Bunny, two long term 
residents at CDHS. They 
lived a long and full life at 
the shelter and it will not be 
the same without them there. 
From Lee & Jolene Podoll, 
Andrea Hoffman

In loving memory of Manfred & 
Mopsie from Leola Allen.

In loving memory of Tara’s 
Melvis. From Joan & Dave 
Morton.

In loving memory of Michael, 
beloved feline companion of 
Ray & Lois Behrendt from 
James & Lorri Nelson.

In loving memory of Aaron, 
Linn and Grant Schroeder’s 
cat, Mist. From Troy & Lauri 
Hanson

In loving memory of Phantom 
from Franky & Ward Enger

In memory of Poey, beloved 
canine companion of Susan 
Knudson. From Ann Knudson

In memory of Rip, beloved 
canine companion of Betty 
& Larry Falkenstein. From 
Jaime Anderson.

In loving memory of Sauanna, 
Cheri Jessen’s much loved 
mama cat who lost her battle 
with cancer. From Anna 
Johnson

In memory of “the Best Dog 
in the World,” Scout. From 
Dave & Deb Larson

In memory of Suka. From 
Kristen Northrup

In loving memory of Synch from 
Diane Christian

In memory of Tillie Gabriel, 
beloved dog of Jack & Lee 
Gabriel, who passed away 
Dec 5th. From Marshall Allex 
and Julie Woehl.

In loving memory of Toby, 
companion of Jeanette 
Lawson from Klaudia & Ray 
Lawson.

In loving memory of Trooper, 
a very special dog of Cheri’s 
daughter, Konnie Olson. He 
was a once-in-a lifetime dog. 
From Anna Johnson

In loving memory of my old 
21 year old friend of fur, 
Wallace. From Marilyn 
Johnson

Memorials from  
Dr Barb Espe: 
In loving memory of Andrew, 

beloved canine companion of 
Amanda Nygaard

In loving memory of Balto, 
beloved canine companion 
of Jennifer & Tucker 
Baumgartner

In loving memory of Bunny 
& Hota, beloved feline 
companions at CDHS

In loving memory of Casey, 
beloved canine companion of 
Vicky Hammel & family

In loving memory of Chance, 
beloved feline companion of 
Greg Feist

In loving memory of Chasco, 
beloved canine companion of 
Larry Dietz

In loving memory of Cosmo, 
beloved feathered companion 
of the Greg Kolden family

In loving memory of Dexter, 
beloved canine companion of 
Karla & Bob Duray

In loving memory of Frank, 
beloved canine companion of 
Scott & Bonnie Jensen

In loving memory of Free 
Throw, beloved canine 
companion of Cole Higlin

In loving memory of Ginger, 
beloved canine companion of 
Heidi & Dwight Wehr

In loving memory of HoneyBee, 
beloved bunny companion of 
Regina Romanyshan

In loving memory of Hunter, 
beloved canine companion of 
Renea Klein

In loving memory of Isabel, 
beloved canine companion of 
Kari Huber

In loving memory of Joy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Jerry Meske

In loving memory of Libby, 
beloved feline companion of 
Chris & John Hendrickson 
& family

In loving memory of Lucy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Derick & Marie Roller

In loving memory of Minnie, 
beloved feline companion of 
Duane & Wendy Egli & family

In loving memory of Missy, 
beloved canine companion of 
Ryan & Jennifer Harrington

In loving memory of Mist, 
beloved feline companion of 
Linn & Aaron Schroeder

In loving memory of Momma, 
beloved feline companion of 
James Sullivan

In loving memory of Oreo, 
beloved bunny companion of 
Lisa & James McMillian

In loving memory of Pepper, 
beloved feline companion of 
Vern & Kelly Kraft

In loving memory of Ranger, 
beloved feline companion of 
Carla Hahn

In loving memory of Scout, 
beloved canine companion of 
Mike & Denise Upham

In loving memory of Scout, 
beloved canine companion of 
Lisa & Dwight Weisz

In loving memory of Sport, 
beloved feline companion of 
Heidi Heitkamp & Darwin 
Lange and family

In loving memory of Tanner, 
beloved canine companion of 
Joe Arenz

In loving memory of Tee-Jay, 
beloved feline companion of 
Laurie Linz

In loving memory of Tiki, 
beloved canine companion of 
Mary Neibauer

Memorials from Lunn’s 
Kennel Club:
In loving memory of Bayley, 

beloved dog of Daniel & 
Patricia Faurie

In loving memory of Butkus, 
beloved dog of Gary 
Masching

In loving memory of Charlie, 
beloved dog of Chris & Carrie 
Edison

In loving memory of Emmy, 
beloved dog of Doug & 
Tracey Wiese- Sander

In loving memory of Missy, 
beloved dog of Jan & Bob 
Hubal

In loving memory of Molly, 
beloved dog of Dave & Nancy 
Jensen

In loving memory of Molly, 
beloved dog of Barb 
Wetzstein

In loving memory of Mona, 
beloved cat of Greg & Lynette 
Painter

In loving memory of Princess, 
beloved cat of Helen Linnertz

In loving memory of Remington, 
beloved dog of Jean 
Neumann

In loving memory of Trigger, 
beloved dog of Wayne & Judy 
Ruzicka

In loving memory of Winnie, 
beloved dog of Karen Hughes

Honors:
In memory and in honor of 

Elmer & Evelyn Klipstein 
from John & Glenda Klipstein 
Sevcik.

In honor of Lexi & Willow from 
Audrey Zahm.

In honor of Kadyn Mason. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa!

In honor of the rescue of all 
abandoned, mistreated, 
abused animals, and for all 
those who rescue them and 
find them forever homes. 
Remembering my own loved 
and lost pets. From  Ginger & 
Curtis Kjelland.

In honor of Jolene Podoll’s 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Sonja Moilanen

In honor of Larry Wood’s 70th 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
from Daryl & Virginia 
Kerzman

In honor of Kyle & Cydra 
Sauter. Thank you for 
your awesome cat & dog 
sitting! From Johnny & Catie 
Palsgraaf.

In honor of Londyn Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa!

In honor of Lauren Meiers’ 
birthday. Happy Birthday 
Lauren!

In honor of friends who had to 
say goodbye to their beloved 

dog, Scout, so other critters 
can have the love of a good 
family. From Tom & Paula 
Redmann.

In honor of Lindsey Indvik’s 
35th Baptism Day! From 
Jan Hamilton.

In honor of Kitty and 8 years of 
great companionship for Lois 
& David Snow. From Signy & 
Terry Leischner.

In honor of Dawson Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa!

In honor of my beautiful English 
Cocker, Emmy. She was a 
loving, loyal and devoted 
companion, pet therapy 
dog and dear friend. The 
sweetest, most kind and 
gentle dog I have ever 
known. 15 years just wasn’t 
enough time with you....I 
miss you....many cherished 
memories live on in my heart. 
November 1997 - October 
2012. From Tracey Wiese 
Sander.

In honor of Pat & Larry Wood’s 
birthdays. Happy birthday 
from Daryl & Virginia 
Kerzman

In honor of Ethan Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa!

In honor of Sheldon 
Loftsgard’s birthday. 
Happy Birthday from Maudie 
Stoller, Mary Loftsgard, Rose 
Stoller

In honor of the employees at 
Dakota Towing. How nice it 
was of you to come out to the 
airport to change out the flat 
tire I had on Saturday. Your 
customer service is second 
to none! From start to finish, 
everyone I dealt with was 
pleasant and the gentleman 
who changed my tire went 
the extra mile to go to the 
gas station to add air to my 
spare along with some words 
of advice. All at no charge! I 
thank you from the bottom 
of my heart. You’re the best! 
From Tanya Skurupey.

In honor of our daughter, Mary 
Krance for Christmas. 
Merry Christmas from Marge 
Krance.

In honor of Jolene Podoll. 
Thank you for your excellent 
photography skills and the 
beautiful photos. You did 
an amazing job. From Betsy 
Hamkens.

In honor of Jayden Frantsvog. 
Merry Christmas from 
Grandma & Grandpa!
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Hogs

for Dogs
and

Cool Cats

Bene-PETDinner 
and AUction

Central Dakota 
Humane Society

Early bird tickets - $30 each
After Mar. 11 - $35 each

701-667-2020 • www.cdhs.net

Saturday 

March 23, 2013

Seven Seas Hotel Mandan 

5:30 p.m.Social Hour6:30 p.m. Dinner
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A Buck or So
All Pets Veterinary Clinic
Barney’s Tesoro – Mandan
Birds out on a Limb – Bismarck
Bismarck Animal Clinic
Bonanza
Butcher Block Meats
Cappucino on Collins
Captain Jack’s Liquor – Mandan
Captain Jack’s Liquor – North
Captain Jack’s Liquor – South
Cashman Nursery
Cenex – Mandan
Cenex – East Broadway
Cenex Convenience Store/Hot Stuff 

Pizza – Wilton
Central Market – Mandan
Central Market – Bismarck
Clothes Mentor – Bismarck
Cozy Creek Coffee & Gifts
Creative Clay
Crown Butte Kennels
D’Fine Tanning & Hair Salon
Dakota Pharmacy
Doc’s Vet Clinic

Dollar Store – Mandan
Expressway Amoco
Expressway C-Store
Fiesta Villa
Five Nations Arts
Four Paws Inn
Gas Plus
Gold Label Feeds – Bismarck
Gourmet Doggy Diner
Groomingdales
Hair 2000
Healthy Dog Center
Heart River Animal Hospital
Hey Ocean – Bismarck
Home Run C-Store
In-Dog-Neat-O
Interstate Vet Clinic
Jay's Pawn Shop – Bismarck
Jay's Pawn Shop – Mandan
KT Animal Supply
Katherine's Consignment & More
Kirkwood Tesoro
Kroll’s – North
Lander’s Interstate Conoco
Latitudes Gallery & Gifts

Lewis & Clark Animal Hospital
Little Caesar's Pizza
Little Caesars Pizza – North
Little Cottage Café
Little Dukes (Cashwise gas station)
M&H Gas
M&M Sausage and Meats
Magnolias
Mandan Public Library
Marshall Lumber Company – Mandan 
Midway Lanes
Midway Liquor
Missouri Valley Vet Clinic
Mocha Momma’s – Mandan
Norleen Conitz – State Farm Insurance 

– Mandan
Northwind Home & Garden
Pinehurst Veterinary Clinic
Plato’s Closet – Bismarck
Plaza Drug
Polar Package
Red Trail Petro & Pizza
Rock’N 50’s Café
Rolling Hills Restaurant – Mandan 
Runnings Farm & Fleet – Bismarck

Runnings Farm & Fleet – Mandan
Schneider’s Flowerama
Schwartz Chiropractic Center – 

Mandan
Scotty’s Drive-In 
Season’s Café
Simonson's North
Space Aliens Grill & Bar
StaMart – Bismarck
Stockman’s Supply Group
Taco Del Mar – South
Taco John’s – Mandan
Taco John’s – North
Taco John’s – South
Taco John’s/Good Times – Bismarck
The Bird House
The Purse Store – Mandan
Treasures of the Sea & Earth
Uni-Stop
Uni-Stop – Mandan
Uniform Center & Embroidery – 

Bismarck
West Dakota Meats
Western Unlimited

Please support these businesses that display CDHS donation canisters

From Mandy...  
continued from page 5

More Tours & Thanks & Things
continued from page 4

to each and every one of the volunteers who are already involved and also 
those who maybe haven’t had the time or been asked to help. Our largest 
fundraiser will be here before you know it and I am asking you to get 
involved to make it even bigger and better than ever before. Our Bene-Pet 
Dinner and Auction is being held Saturday, March 23, at Seven Seas and we 
are in the solicitation stage of the event. Currently, we need about twice as 
many volunteers to solicit the items that are needed for our live and silent 
auctions. If you are interested in helping contact even five businesses you 
purchase items or services from, please contact me at 667-2020 or email 
cdhsvolunteers@midco.net.  If each of our members were willing to make 
contacts to local businesses think of what an overwhelming amount of 
“goodies” we could put into our live and silent auctions.

Let’s start off 2013 with our first MAJOR fundraiser and knock the heck 
out of previous $$$ raised. Thanks for getting involved and saying yes!!

  We can see that the employees of Dakota Eye Institute are great! They 
raised money for CDHS through fundraising efforts throughout the year!

	 Woop! The sixth-graders at Centennial Elementary collected donations 
for CDHS!

 Thank you to the North Dakota Guaranty and Title Company Mandan-
office employees , who held a pumpkin decorating contest and a jean’s 
day, and gave the proceeds to CDHS. In honor of CDHS, they decorated 
a pumpkin as the Cheshire cat!

	 Thank you to Papa’s Pumpkin Patch for their donation to CDHS!

Thank you to Pinehurst and  
Missouri Valley

Pinehurst and Missouri Valley Vet Clinics donated more 
than $4000 in spays and neuters and medical expenses to CDHS 
this fall. They spayed and neutered 27 pets at the shelter. What 
a wonderful crew. Thank you so much!!

A Round of “Appaws” for Heart River 
Heart River Animal Clinic has donated many dollars in 

medical expenses to CDHS during 2012. Plus, the Heart River 
employees bought presents for CDHS instead of spending 
money on their own Christmas party. They brought us kennels, 
shelter supplies and even treats for the staff. Awesome! 
Wonderful! Superb!

Congratulations to Girl 
Scout Troop 83701 on 
earning their Bronze 
Award. This is the 
highest award that 
Junior Girl Scouts can 
earn. They accepted 
donations for CDHS 
at several drop-off 
locations and held a 
bake sale to raise money 
for the shelter. Their 
efforts raised more than 
$500, plus supplies, for 

our pets. Members of the troop are Ashley T., Jaide T., Beth H., Shyla 
N., Morgan N., Madison S., Josie W. and McKenna G.
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Watch

on Dakota Media Access - Channel 12,
with host Rig Olsen

Monday, 12 noon & 7:30 pm
Tuesday, 5:30 pm
Wednesday, 12 noon
Thursday, 7:30 pm
Friday, 11:30 am & 5 pm
Saturday, 12:30 pm
Mon. – Fri., 4:30 am

Also available online 
at dakotamediaaccess.org 
and cdhs.net.

Name:______________________________________________________
Address:____________________________________________________
City:________________________________________________________
State:______ Zip Code:___________ E-mail:_______________________
Gift Given By:________________________________________________
Pay using (check one):
_____ Check/Money Order   ____                    ___
Amount Enclosed: $_______________
Credit Card #:____________________________Exp. Date:___________
Signature:___________________________________________________

Central Dakota Humane Society
Bismarck-Mandan’s 

NO-KILL ANIMAL SHELTER
2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND 58554

667-2020 / cdhs@btinet.net / www.cdhs.net

Shelter Director, Sue Buchholz
	 sbuchholz@btinet.net
Office Manager, Carrie Kirkaldie
Volunteer Coordinator, Mandy Schaaf
	 cdhsvolunteers@midco.net
Board of Directors:
Cameo Skager, President - 2014*
	 cksn@bis.midco.net
Rita O’Neill, Vice President - 2013*
	 oneilltr@bis.midco.net
Karen Schwan Holman, Treasurer - 2014*
Cathie Thill, Secretary - 2014*
Cassie Bauer - 2013*
Jessica Burger - 2014*
Anne Jorgenson Green - 2013*
Robin Martin - 2013*
Charlene Seifert - 2014*
(* Date term expires)

CDHS is a nonprofit organization. 
Winter 2013 (Issue 1, Volume 53) 
Focus On All Fours is the official publication of 
CDHS and is published quarterly. Editor: Cameo 
Skager, Designer: Paige Mattson

CDHS Mission Statement
Purpose: The purposes for which the 
Corporation is organized are:
	 1. To provide for, house, rehabilitate, and  

relocate lost, strayed or homeless animals.
	 2. To provide appropriate medical services.
	 3. To foster and promote humane treatment for all 

animals.
	 4. To encourage proper responsibility by owners of 

animals in their care, training or control.
	 5. To cooperate in the enforcement of laws that 

protect animals from cruelty or neglect.
	 6. To promote spaying and neutering of compan-

ion animals to avoid unwanted litters.
	 7. To help bring about a time when no more 

abused and/or abandoned animals will be 
destroyed anywhere.

	 8. To do such acts and exercise such powers - 
within the law - as may be necessary,  
desirable or incidental to the carrying out of 
the purposes specified above.

Become A CDHS Member Today!

Membership Categories (check one):
____$10 - Junior (under 18)		 ____$150 - Pet Fanatic	
____$20 - Individual (1)		  ____$500 - CDHS Builder
____$30 - Family (2+)		  ____$1000-$1999 - Lifetime Member
____$50 - Dog Lover	 	 ____$2000-$4999 - Lifetime Benefactor
____$50 - Cat Lover		  ____$5000+ - Lifetime Leader of the Pack
____$100 - Business		  ____ Hush Puppy (Anonymous)
Tax-Deductible Donation Categories:
____$12.50/month - kennel sponsor (one-year commitment)
____$25 - Adopt-A-Pet ad, published monthly in the Bismarck Tribune
____$ _________ - monthly donation (CDHS will send an authorization
 	                form for your signature.)
____$__________ - additional donation amount

Send to: 
CDHS, 2104 37th Street, Mandan, ND, 58554-8230 or call 667-2020.

Memberships include a newsletter subscription. You will receive a complimentary 
one-year membership if you adopt a pet from the CDHS shelter. Memberships are tax-
deductible to the extent of the law.

CDHS Shelter Hours
Tuesday through Saturday 

1 p.m. to 6 p.m.
Sunday and Monday

closed

Produced by Central Dakota Humane 
Society and Dakota Media Access
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Little Vichtoria
By Sue Buchholz

We have a caring supporter in Fort Yates who we have taken dogs from 
in the past, strays she comes across that have no home. When she called 
about this particular puppy, she said she guessed it was about three-
months-old and she hoped we had room at the inn because the community 
was seeing a lot of Parvo, and she hoped this puppy could have a better 
chance in a safer environment. It was only a few days until we were able 
to say “add to cart!” So little Vichtoria came to us late one Friday night, 
and she was not quite what we expected. She was younger than we 
thought, only six to eight weeks old and presented as such a quiet and 
depressed puppy we were immediately worried for her health. She was 
very shaky and barely able to stand. Her eyes were bright, but her quiet 
demeanor gave us a lot of concern. We snuggled her into a warm bed, 
offered her a small amount of food, which she ate a few bites of like she 
was starving, then stopped eating and went to sleep. Her belly was bulging 
but her skin stretched over her ribs and hips. She was hard and chilled, 
not chubby and active like puppies should be!

She suffered from severe roundworms, the proof showing itself the 
following days in ways I will leave to the imagination. Over the next 
week we isolated her carefully and tried to find things she wanted to 
eat. She took a few bites, then lost interest. Chicken baby food, canned 
puppy food, hamburger and rice, deli turkey, puppy milk replacer, 
soaked dry food, she ate a little when offered, then went back to sleep. 
It was three long days before she finally brightened up and started to eat 
EVERYTHING! And bark. And play with toys. And fuss when we checked 
her and had to leave. All good signs in this business!

Thankfully this little fighter did not break with Parvo, but she did 
suffer from such severe malnutrition that the vet diagnosed her with 
rickets! I can also imagine that her heavy intestinal parasite load caused 
her to feel so queasy that even though she was starving to death, she 
could barely bring herself to eat. She has frostbitten ears and may or may 
not lose the tips of her ears, but since her third day here she is making 
wonderful progress. She had her first vaccination and her swollen joints 
seem to be improving. She is well on the road to recovery, and we hope 
and pray will soon be another happily adopted success story!

Before

After


